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The NSW Government is investing $673.3 million in health for the Tweed-Byron region, which includes 
construction of the new Tweed Valley Hospital. Health Infrastructure NSW has engaged Lendlease to 
construct the main hospital buildings. The new hospital is on track to open to patients in 2023. 
 
Concrete deliveries to site 

As part of building the new hospital, large concrete pours are required to construct the floors, walls, lift 
shafts and associated infrastructure. The average structural slab pour is over 1000m2 and pours of this 
size require a continual supply of concrete pouring to comply with structural specifications.  

To ensure structural integrity is maintained, trucks will deliver concrete to site between 7am and 2.45pm, 
commencing 25 March 2021 until the main hospital structure is completed in mid-2022.  

This work is permissible under the State Significant Development (Stage 2) Conditions of Consent and 
has been approved by the NSW Department of Planning, Industry and Environment.  

 

What to expect 
 

• Concrete trucks arriving and departing the hospital site between 7am and 2.45pm from 25 

March 2021 until mid-2022. 

• All concrete trucks will pull off Cudgen Road and enter the hospital site prior to stopping to 

ensure there is no queuing on Cudgen Road.  

• All concrete trucks exiting the site will exit left only to reduce impact to traffic flows.  

• The entry/exit gate will be controlled at all times by a Lendlease gate person. 

 

Keeping you informed  

We are committed to keeping the local community updated and informed about construction activities 
for the new Tweed Valley Hospital.  
 
We encourage you to register to receive works notifications at 
tweedvalleyhospital@health.nsw.gov.au, or contact the project team for further information: 

 
General Project enquiries: 
Phone: 1800 992 634, Option 1 
Email: tweedvalleyhospital@health.nsw.gov.au 
Website: tweedvalleyhospital.health.nsw.gov.au 

Construction enquiries: 
Phone: 1800 992 634, Option 2 
Email: tvh@lendlease.com 

 
 
Thank you for your patience while we construct your new hospital.  
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